
  

September 30, 2022 
 
Sent via e-mail, no hard copy to follow 
 
Mark Hoffman 
EH&S Compliance Manager 
Revere Smelting & Refining Corp. 
65 Ballard Road 
Middletown, New York 10941 
 
RE:  Minor RCRA Part 373 Permit Modification 
 Revere Smelting & Refining Corporation  
 NYSDEC Permit 3-3352-00145/00001-0 
 EPA ID No. NYD030485288 
 
Dear Mark Hoffman, 
 
 The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (Department) 
has completed its review of the minor modifications requested via your two emails dated 
August 23, 2022. The Department approves this request to incorporate, as part of the 
final permit, the updated revisions of the following: 
 

• Revere Permit Attachment A – Facility Layout Site Plan;  
• Revere Permit Inc. Doc. #2 – Operations Plan; 
• Revere Permit Inc. Doc. #2 – Operations Plan Appendix 1-B Site Map  
• Revere Permit Inc. Doc. #6 – Integrated Contingency Plan; 
• Revere Permit Inc. Doc. #6 App K Plot Plan;  
• Revere Permit Inc. Doc. #7 – Interim Site Management Plan; and, 
• Permit Modification Log 

 
Pursuant to 6 NYCRR Part 373-1.7(c)(1)(i), 6 NYCRR Part 373-1.7(c)(1)(iii), 6 

NYCRR Part 373-1.7(c)(2)(ii), and 6 NYCRR Part 373-1.7(c)(2)(v)(b) the proposed 
changes do not substantially alter permit conditions or reduce the capacity of the facility 
to protect human health or the environment. The Permit pages enclosed with your 
request, as listed above and specifically as modified in your August 23, 2022 emails, 
are approved.  These pages supersede the existing like-numbered pages of the Permit 
issued on July 30, 2017 as well as any subsequent modifications.  All other terms and 
conditions of the permit remain as previously issued and/or modified.  Please replace 
the pages in your copy of the permit and in all copies held in document repositories for 
this facility.  
 



In accordance with 6 NYCRR Part 373-1.7(c), you are required to send an 
announcement of all modifications to all persons/parties on the facility mailing list, to 
units of local government, and to each State Agency having authority over the operation 
of the facility. Please copy the Department on correspondence that fulfills this 
requirement. 

If you have any questions or comments regarding this modification, please contact 
Shaen Guang (shaen.guang@dec.ny.gov). 

Sincerely, 

Lynn M. Winterberger, P.E. 
Chief, RCRA Permitting Section 

ec: J. Petronella, NYSDEC R3 
C. Eganey, NYSDEC R3 
S. Guang, NYSDEC
M. Cruden, NYSDEC 
W. Bennett, NYSDEC 
A. Everett, EPA Region 2 
E. Guster, EPA Region 2
C. Raycroft, Ecobat
T. Mann, Ecobat
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